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June 7, 2013 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
 
Re:  NERC Notice of Penalty Filing – Errata 
  FERC Docket No. NP13-34-000 
 
On May 30, 2013, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) submitted a Notice of 
Penalty filing for an Unidentified Registered Entity in Docket No. NP13-34-000.  NERC would like to clarify 
the first applicable Version for one violation.  Specifically, the violation associated with the NERC violation 
ID number TRE201100449 is CIP-007-1 R5, not CIP-007-2a R5.   
 
Request for Confidential Treatment 
 
Attachment A includes confidential information as defined by the Commission’s regulations at 18 C.F.R. 
Part 388 and orders, as well as NERC Rules of Procedure including the NERC CMEP Appendix 4C to the 
Rules of Procedure. This includes non-public information related to certain Reliability Standards possible 
violations and confidential information regarding critical energy infrastructure. 
 
In accordance with the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, 18 C.F.R. § 388.112, a non-public 
version of the information redacted from the public filing is being provided under separate cover. 
 
Because certain of the information in the attached documents is deemed “confidential” by NERC, 
Registered Entities and Regional Entities, NERC requests that the confidential, non-public information be 
provided special treatment in accordance with the above regulation. 
 
 



 

 

 
Please contact the undersigned with any questions regarding the submittal. 
 
            Respectfully submitted, 
 
            /s/ Edwin Kichline 
            Edwin Kichline 
            Senior Counsel and Associate Director,  

Enforcement Processing 
North American Electric Reliability 
Corporation 

 
 
 


